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STATE OF CONNECTICUT

OFFICE OF POLICY AND MANAGEMENT

Office of Labor Relations

February 28, 2003

General Notice 2003-09

TO:

Labor Relations Designees

SUBJECT:
Early Retirement Incentive Program (ERIP)

As most of you are aware, the legislature enacted an Early Retirement Incentive Program (ERIP) for members of the State Employees Retirement System (SERS).  While the Retirement Division will be coming out with a detailed memorandum regarding the plan and procedures, I thought it might be helpful for you to have a brief synopsis of the law that you might like to share with employees who may have questions.

1. Eligibility:  Those employees who transition directly from employment to retirement, except as provided in No. 7 below who are:
a. 52 or older with 10 or more years of actual state service;

b. Hazardous Duty members with 20 or more years of actual state service

2. Effective Date:

a. March 1, April 1, May 1 or June 1, 2003

b. Extensions for up to June 1, 2004, on a case-by-case basis, for hazardous duty members, employees in the Comptroller’s Office - retirement division and OPM – budget division.  Procedure to request extensions will be developed by OPM and requests require their approval.

3. Incentive:  
a. Up to three (3) additional years of age or service (or combination) with years added to age first until the member reaches age 55

b. Hazardous duty members receive three (3) additional years of service credit

4. Exclusions:  Not available to employees eligible for

a. terminated vested benefits; or

b. disability retirement benefits

5. Payment for Unused Sick and Vacation:  Payment in accordance with existing rules delayed to

a. One-third on July 1, 2005;

b. One-third on July 1, 2006

c. One-third on July 1, 2007

6. Counseling:

The Retirement Division will be sending additional information regarding counseling.

7. Employees laid off between November 1, 2002 and March 1, 2003:

Employees who were laid off or whose position was abolished between November 1, 2002 and March 1, 2003 who would otherwise have been eligible for the program will be eligible for the program with benefits beginning March 1, 2003. 

8. Refills:

OPM will develop guidelines and procedures for necessary replacements for workers in positions vacated under the program.  Additional directions will be forthcoming.  

9. More information:

This is meant to be a brief overview.  The Retirement Division will be coming out with detailed memoranda outlining all of the required procedures and the program.  

Labor relations designees with questions regarding this should contact OLR at 418-6447.  All others please direct your inquiries to your agency personnel office.

Linda J. Yelmini

Linda J. Yelmini

Director of Labor Relations
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